Rachel Tibbetts

From: George Smith
Sent: 07 May 2021 15:26
To: DC Support

Subject: FW: 21/00517/F Environmental Officer report.

To: George Smith < George. Smith@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk > **Subject:** 21/00517/F Environmental Officer report.

Dear George,

I was extremely concerned to read your colleague, Jim Guest, Environmental Protection Officer's comments recently posted on the application portal regarding the unlawfully developed motocross track. It appears that Mr Guest has simply signed off the applicants report from Parker Jones Acoustics without taking into account any of the other data provided, which, on many grounds, debunks the findings of this spurious & misleading document. In fact Mr Guest appears to have done no actual work on this highly sensitive matter, which is so very impactful & distressing for hundreds of local residents, bar spending thirty seconds replying to your email, this is truly scandalous. I would like to urge you & Mr Guest to please, examine the large amount of evidence to the contrary, provided by Hornton Parish council in the main, as well as the many anecdotal comments, my own included, by a great many local residents, who are universally opposed to this application.

I am the owner of Stone Edge, Wroxton Heath, & I have direct line of sight (& sound) to the motocross track. When the last meeting held at the track took place 11/04/2021 (when the planning application was live), my house reverberated to the noise from the motorbikes & was it so loud outside in my garden, accompanied by a smell of exhaust fumes, that my family & I left our home for the day.

I look forward to your response,

With kind regards,

Andrew Bock.

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..